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“We need the land beside us returned so we can fulfil our master plan of a First Nations 
education precinct that offers opportunities for Closing the Gap, authentic First Nations 
engagement, and broader community experiences, employment and self-sustained funding.” 

Enrolments of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander students have grown at an average rate 
of more than 6% per year over the past decade. There are 46 Independent schools where the 
majority of students are Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander, including 10 in Queensland.  

Enrolments at Independent schools in Queensland increased 22% between 2018 and 2023, 
with more than 16% of school students in the electorate of Blair attending an Independent 
school. 

Federal Member for Blair, the Hon Shayne Neumann said, “The success of Hymba Yumba is a 
testament to the passion and skills of the teachers and their commitment to providing a 
tailored learning experience for their students.”  

“Australia has the oldest living culture in the world and Hymba Yumba is drawing on that 
knowledge to nurture the next generation of First Nations leaders in our communities.”  

Hymba Yumba is one of 10 case studies included in Independent Schools Australia’s recent 
report Improving Outcomes For All: Leading Reform Through Innovation, which illustrated 
innovative approaches to the national school reform priority areas of equity, wellbeing and 
workforce. 

Independent Schools Australia Chief Executive Officer Graham Catt said Hymba Yumba’s 
dynamic approach to education was delivering clear benefits to its students and the 
community. 

“Hymba Yumba is a powerful example of how Independent schools can innovate to provide 
exceptional learning environments for their students,” he said. 

“The Independent sector plays an important role in educating Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander students in rural, remote and urban areas.” 

“It’s crucial that schools such as Hymba Yumba have access to adequate funding and 
resources to maintain the positive impact they have on our communities.” 

Mr Catt said ISA would continue to collaborate with the Australian Government to ensure 
Independent schools receive the support necessary to serve their communities and deliver 
strong learning outcomes. 

ISA is the national peak body representing 1,216 Independent schools with close to 720,000 
enrolled students, accounting for approximately 17 per cent of Australian school enrolments 
and a workforce of 122,000 people. Independent schools are diverse, serving a range of 
different communities across Australia. 

For more information – www.isa.edu.au   
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